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Year 3 has been coding in Scratch. 

Children must decide if things are 

truly random and to do this they will 

be writing a program to simulate the 

throw of a dice. Once they have 

finished the program they will throw 

the computer dice 25 times, collect 

data on a tally chart and enter it into a 

spreadsheet. From there they will 

create a graph using Google Sheets 

and decide if numbers can be 

predicted or if the throw is truly 

random.  Year 6 have been programming the BBC 

Microbit and making their own steps 

counter.  Children then tested it by walking 

around the computer suite. They made 

several modifications to the code to help it 

count a little better.  This is just one of 

many projects children have coded using 

this little computer and these lessons have 

been very successful across all year groups 

in Key Stage two. 

This term, in Computer Club, we are 

incorporating aspects of Computer-Aided 

Design and Design and Technology. We have 

used Google Gemini to research and design 

turn-of-the-century fairground rides. We are 

now creating our designs using recyclable 

cardboard and plastic. We will then 

programme a BBC Microbit to control 

motors and lights that will bring each ride to 

life.  



 

 

We have had an increasing number of pupils, parents and staff who have been raising concerns about incidents which are 

taking place outside of school over mobile phones which are affecting our pupils and their families. We strongly 

recommend that parents and carers supervise the ways that their children are using their phones, the membership of the 

groups that they are in and regularly look at the content that is being posted and they are receiving. Further advice can be 

found at UK Safer Internet 

 

  

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers/phones#:~:text=Talk%20with%20your%20child,charged%20outside%20their%20bedroom%20overnight.


 

 

 

 

  

Year 2 have been learning about plants in their Science topic. They have learnt that most plants start to grow 

from either a seed or a bulb. This week, they planted cress seeds and will observe them growing over the next 

few weeks. They will make sure they have enough water, light and air, whilst keeping them in a suitable 

temperature and allowing them enough time to grow. Watch out for progress photos in the next few weeks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, Chance to Shine have been working with Year 4. We have been developing and applying a range of 

bowling skills, including how to throw a ball overarm and how to aim for the wicket. We have also been 

developing our catching skills. Could there be a Ben Stokes in the making? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were really pleased to Go Bright today to support the 

work of Muscular Dystrophy UK. Muscular Dystrophy UK is 

a charity that raises awareness and funds for people living 

in the UK with a muscle wasting condition. Further 

information can be found at 

https://www.musculardystrophyuk.org/ 

We will update you with how much we have raised to 

support the cause next week. 

 

https://www.musculardystrophyuk.org/
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Children in EYFS and KS1 are invited to create/decorate Easter Bonnets to be used as part of the assembly which 
will be held on Tuesday 26th March. Parents and Carers are invited to join us for the assembly. For EYFS children 
this will be at 9am, for KS1 children the assembly will be at 2.30pm. Please send any bonnets into school by 
Monday 25th March. 
 

 

 

We will once again be supporting the work of Willow Wood Hospice as we 

take part in this year’s Bunny Hop to raise vital funds for the Hospice.  

All children throughout school will take part in the fundraiser on Monday 

25th March 2024.  

Children will shortly bring home an information letter and a sponsorship 

envelope to gather sponsors from those in a position to donate. 

Earlier in this school year a number of our Year 6 

children planned and ran a cake sale to raise funds 

towards the work of the WWF. After some great 

thought, the girls decided that they would like to 

sponsor a giant panda. We have received a small 

panda, certificate and information pack as a reminded 

of the outstanding job the children did towards the 

work of the charity.  

As a school, we are aware that as children get older, they 

will begin to take part in fasting during Ramadan. If your 

child will be fasting in the period of Ramadan, we would 

like to work with you to make sure that your child is 

supported by school in the best way we can.  Children 

who are fasting will be able to use the quiet room during 

dinnertimes if they choose. This will be a space where 

they are able to rest, pray or take part in quiet activities 

as they choose. 

Please could you inform your child’s class teacher if they 

will be taking part in the fast so that we are aware and we 

are able to support them appropriately during the day. 

 



 

 

Friends of Aldwyn   

 

Friends of Aldwyn will be holding their annual Mother’s Day stall on 

Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday next week. They have a range of 

gifts available to purchase priced from 20p to £1.50. The stalls will be 

held in each area of the school during the school day. If you would 

like your child to visit the stall to buy a gift, please send a small 

amount of money in an envelope or a named purse. It is always 

appreciated if children bring coins rather than notes. 

Thank you for your continued support to the work of Friends of 

Aldwyn 

Thank you to all the families who have 

supported this week’s discos. The children 

really enjoyed the evenings and we raised 

almost £1000. 

In the week leading up to the Easter break, Friends of Aldwyn will be 

holding the Easter raffle. Children will be able to pay £1 for a raffle 

ticket to be in with a chance of winning an Easter hamper packed full of 

goodies. There will be one hamper per year group. 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Each week teachers choose a star of the week based on the Aldwyn Values.  
The winners of this week’s awards are: 
 

Alfie Louie Ella Isaac Rumaan Koven 
Alayna Emilia Robyn Polly Luke Santi 
Heidi Grayson Alexi Mia Jenson Niah Eva 
James Ameerah Kito Megan Bella Isla 
Maryam Raph Laila Arthur Ralphie Finley 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

The Birthday Message 
 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 

 
 

This week we celebrate the birthdays of: 
 

Oliver Scarlet Freya Oliver 
Darcie Robyn Miss Sutton Mrs Heeds 
    
    
    

 
 


